
From the Educator’s Desk 
Studies have shown, what we already know, 

that sharing a meal together is good for the 

spirit, brain and health of all family        

members. The research links regular family 

dinners to lower rates of substance abuse, 

teen pregnancy and depression, higher GPAs 

and better self-esteem.                                                         

Purdue University Center for Families                    

has partnered with The Family Dinner    

Project in an effort to reach across our Indiana communities and  

encourage families to sit down with each other as often as possible 

and share meaningful time together.  

At the website, thefamilydinnerproject.org, you can find cool recipe 

ideas, conversation starters, and activities to help your kids get off 

their phones and into the life of your family. Conversation starters 

such as:  

“If your pet could talk, what do you think she/he might say?”  

“If you could have a character from a book or movie as a best friend, 

who would it be?”  

“If you could only eat one food for the rest of your life, what food 

would you choose?” 

Some recipes include; Art’s Pizza Ravioli, Dance Party Ice Cream in a 

Bag, One Pan Pesto Chicken with Veggies and LOTS more.  

Sometimes we just get stuck in the same routine and forget to stop 

and catch up with one another.  We hope this resource makes      

connecting easier for your family.   

Courtney Schmidt, ANR HHS 
schmi163@purdue.edu 
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4-H Extension Educator  
Here’s an update from the Miami County     
4-H Educator, Heather Smith.   

Did you know that 4-H is growing?  Indiana  
4-H participants has grown by 41,191 youth 
since 2019.  Several of those youth are right 
here in Miami County!  Keep spreading the 
word about 4-H and all the opportunities 

our youth have at their fingertips!   

Speaking of opportunities, 4-H camp  
applications are available April 1-April 

25th at the Extension Office.  4-H Camp is for 4-H members         
completing grades 3-6.  Cost is only $60 thanks to the support of 
our 4-H Council.   This 2 night 3 day educational vacation is June 4-6 
located at beautiful Camp Tecumseh.   

4-Her’s join us April 9th 6-8 pm in the Community Building 
for our 1st annual All County Club Meeting, feel free to bring a 
friend who is interested in joining 4-H.  At the meeting I will share 
some updates, we will have a panel of Junior Leaders who can    
answer questions, and have an open house to learn about different 
projects offered.  Don’t forget to bring your non-perishable food 
and/or toiletry items for the Stock the Trailer event.  The club with 
the most weight will be the “winning” club.  Each member on the 
winning club will receive ice cream at the Fair! Need a               
Handbook?  They can also be picked up at this event.   

Heather Smith  
4-H Youth Development Educator 

If you would like to receive the Newsletter digitally 

please email  Amy at alexa244@purdue.edu 

April 2025 



  

 

Senior Recognition 

Friday, June 27 2025 - 6:00pm - Show Arena 

Join us as we celebrate our Senior 4-H Members 

 

 

Mini Day Camp 

June 9, 2025 - 8:30am-12:30pm 

For Mini 4-Hers grades k-2 Register online at:  

https://2025MiniDayCampMiami.4honline.com 



Food is Medicine is a term that many of you have probably heard before but what exactly is it? 

Access to nutritious food is critical to health and resilience. Food is Medicine is a concept that reaffirms this connection, recognizing 

that access to high-quality nourishment is essential for well-being. By supporting the production of and facilitating access to         

nutritious food across a health continuum and range of settings, approaches to Food is Medicine support immediate and long-term 

resources for people, communities, and systems. 

-U.S. Department of Health and Human Services Office of Disease Prevention and Health Promotion 

We have taken a varied approach to helping our neighbors have access to healthy food to improve their overall health. Thanks to Health 

First Indiana funding in partnership with the Miami County Health Department, 3 approaches to Food is Medicine will meet our neighbors 

where they are. 

1. Teen Cuisine at Peru High School-22 students are participating in our Teen Cuisine program being taught by NEPA Rachel Taylor. They 

are learning basic nutrition and cooking skills and then taking home food to replicate these recipes with their  families. 

 

2. Good Food Rx-This 8 week class will begin on August 27 and will include 4 weeks of  nutrition education and 4 weeks of Dining with 

Diabetes.  Both curriculums will be taught by NEPA Rachel Taylor and HHS Educator Courtney Schmidt.  Participants in this class will 

receive weekly food boxes with the option to continue to get food boxes for an additional 8 weeks at the conclusion of the classes.  

This program will take place at the Miami County Fairgrounds and you can register for the program by contacting the Miami County  

Extension office. 

3. Steps to a Healthier You is an 8 week program that begins on October 28 and will be held at the Miami County  Fairgrounds. The  

Mediterranean style diet will be highlighted in this program and food boxes will be provided each week as well.  There will be 4 in 

person classes and 4 weeks of food boxes. 

 

 All of these programs incorporate hands on cooking demos and the skills and ingredients to replicate these recipes at home. 

Rachel Taylor 

Nutrition Education Program Advisor 

Mindy Duckett 

Community Wellness Coordinator 





     We are excited to be moving our Annual Achievement Night back to the Spring.  It will be on Tuesday, May 20th at the Miami County 

Community Building at 6:00 p.m.  Our theme for the evening is “The magic of Color”.  We have made several changes that might make it 

easier and more enjoyable for those attending. 

     Instead of a full and heavy meal, we have decided to go with a lighter meal of salads and entrees but still catered for 

our convenience.  We have decided that all the ladies in Miami County have the option to bring a dessert if they so desire 

and are able to.  Please bring your dessert by 5:30 so it can be ready for serving.  It is certainly not required but would be 

appreciated.  Beverages will be supplied by the Council Presidents. 

     Our program for the evening will be a demonstration of creating a floral arrangement and an herb garden for outside 

your home.  Jody Bowsher, from Garden Gate Greenhouse and our very own County Treasurer is very creative and experienced and we are 

sure to enjoy her presentation.  To enhance the evening, we invite you to wear your own floral hat to celebrate our theme.  

     Reservations need to be made by May 13th if you plan to attend.  More details on cost and where to send your          

reservation will be publicized as soon as the meal items have been selected and cost is determined.  You are encouraged 

to invite a friend or family member if they have an interest in Extension Homemakers.  They will have the same cost as 

members. 

     In preparation for the Home & Family Conference, we will also be showcasing our Cultural Arts and voting on them.  

We will select one placemat and one other homemade item to send to our Conference in June.  If you have an item to enter, please bring it 

by 5:00 p.m. so it may be readied for voting.      

 

   

   We are nearing May and our First Books for Kids program will be finishing for this school year.  As a final gift, the       

children will receive their usual free book but we also send them off for the summer with a lovely homemade book bag.   

One of our ladies, Pat Hardwick, who has sewn for us for many years is unable to contribute this year so we are asking for 

more helpers to sew the bags OR donate materials so other can make them.  If you have materials to donate or have 

made some of these bags, please contact any of the three Co-Presidents and let us know.  We will be sure to point you in 

the correct direction to help.  Barb Hodge, our Coordinator for First Books for Kids is most appreciative for any help that comes her way. 




